LC Paper No. CB(2)1331/04-05(03) (By fax: 2509 9055)



政制事務局 政府總部

香港中型原事所

Our Ref.: Your Ref.: CAB C5/1/3 CB2/BC/6/04

CONSTITUTIONAL AFFAIRS BUREAU GOVERNMENT SECRETARIAT

LOWER ALBERT ROAD HONG KONG

Tel No: 2810 2852 Fax No: 2840 1976

20 April 2005

Mrs Percy MA Clerk to Bills Committee Legislative Council Secretariat 3/F, Citibank Tower 3 Garden Road, Central Hong Kong

Dear Mrs MA,

Bills Committee on Chief Executive Election (Amendment) (Term of Office of the Chief Executive) Bill

I refer to your letter dated 14 April 2005 enclosing a letter from the Hon Margaret NG.

We believe that the response that we issued earlier today to the Bills Committee should have provided further elaboration on the questions raised in the letter dated 11 April 2005 from the Council's Senior Assistant Legal Adviser. As the Administration explained in the Bills Committee meeting on 14 April 2005, the scope of the Bill is to provide that the term of office of a Chief Executive who fills a vacancy in the office of the Chief Executive that arises otherwise than due to expiry of term of office shall last until such expiry. As to other related issues, they are important but do not have to be dealt with in the context of the current bill.

Yours sincerely,

(Raymond TAM) for Secretary for Constitutional Affairs

c.c. DoJ (Attn: Mr Bob Allcock 2523 5104

Mr James O'Neil 2523 5104

Mr Gilbert MO 2523 5104)